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Fiscal Analysis 

 

SB 1177 directs DPS to add DL and ID designations for disabled veterans and their spouses. 

Directs DPS to work with ODVA to implement a process for validating a person's eligibility for 

the designations when issuing or renewing a DL or ID. 

 

DPS impact: Initial implementation costs are estimated to be $150,000.00-$350,000.00 for the 

programming changes needed to allow DPS to receive the data from ODVA and change the card 

appearance for distribution. DPS is already paying the ongoing maintenance as defined in the 

D360/Modernization project and no additional recurring costs are expected for this project. 

 

ODVA impact: Recurring costs of approximately $75,000.00-$100,000.00 for maintaining the 

integration software on the state data platform. 

 

FY’23 Impact: $150,000.00-$350,000.00 

 

Full Year Impact: $75,000.00-$100,000.00 
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